
 

March 26, 2021 

Steven A. Darling, Jr. 
Central Services Director 
Brevard County 
2725 Judge Fran Jamieson Way, Bldg. C Suite C303 
Viera, FL 32940 
 
RE: Supporting Brevard County as a designated COVID-19 vaccination provider 
 
Dear Mr. Darling, 
 
On behalf of MedFast Urgent Care Centers, LLC (MFUCC) we welcome the opportunity to submit an 
alternative proposal to partner with Brevard County as a designated SARS-COV2 (COVID-19) Vaccination 
provider.  As a community focused organization MFUCC is confident that we can assist Brevard County 
leadership with the distribution and administration of the Covid Vaccines.  As the leading urgent care 
association in Brevard County we are strategically positioned to serve the entire community.  Our 12 
locations are geographically within a 10 mile radius of each other. 

MedFast Urgent Care was established in Brevard County in 2007 with a vison to provide efficient, quality 
and cost effective healthcare to the community.  MedFast has been dedicated to helping the community 
even before the pandemic.  Our primary focus has always been to keep the community safe and healthy 
while delivering quality care.  During the pandemic our physicians and staff have been on the front lines 
combatting the virus since inception maintaining our vow to keeping Brevard County  safe.  We have 
currently tested over 200,000 patients for COVID-19 through PCR and Rapid Antigen tests.  We started 
this process in March 2020 and are still currently testing at all locations. 

MedFast will not charge Brevard County to administer vaccines at any of its locations.  MedFast will seek 
funding to support vaccine administration from a variety of non-County sources that may include 
medical insurance or the CARES Act.   MedFast will not charge patients without insurance and will not 
charge patients with insurance co-pays or deductible for administration of the vaccine.   

It is understood that any vaccines distributed to MedFast would be provided to it at no cost. 

MedFast appreciates the opportunity to submit this proposal to support Brevard County.  If you have 
any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to reach out to e directly at (321)633-6439 or 
awhitlock@medfastcare.com. 
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